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OF OREGON 
 

UM 731 
 
 

In the Matter of  
 
PUBLIC UTILITY COMMISSION OF 
OREGON 
 
Determination of a Decrease in the Oregon 
Universal Service Fund Surcharge and 
Contribution Rates. 
 

 
 
 

ORDER 

 
 
DISPOSITION:  SURCHARGE/CONTRIBUTION RATES DECREASED 

 
At its public meeting on February 2, 2010, the Public Utility Commission of 

Oregon (Commission) adopted Staff’s recommendation that the current OUSF surcharge rate 
of  7.12 percent be lowered to 5.60 percent, and the corresponding OUSF contribution rate be 
decreased from 6.65 percent to 5.30 percent, for the period beginning April 1, 2010.  Staff’s 
recommendation is attached as Appendix A and is incorporated by reference. 
 
 

ORDER 
 

IT IS ORDERED that: 
 
1. The Oregon Universal Service Fund Surcharge shall decrease from 7.12 

percent to 5.60 percent for intrastate retail telecommunications services 
billed beginning April 1, 2010. 

 
2. The associated contribution rate shall decrease from 6.65 percent to 5.30 

percent, effective April 1, 2010, payable on August 28, 2010. 
 

  












